Balancing Life, Health and Work- Lynn
Lynn was referred to AHEDD back in 2012 by Northwest Counseling.  She’s a high school graduate who had continued her education at the University of Oregon where she received an Associates Degree in Biology. 
Diagnosed with Bipolar Disorder when she was 28, Lynn had been institutionalized for two years and told she would never again reside outside the institution or have a job.  Lynn was eventually released from this institution in California and eventually moved to Pennsylvania, earlier in 2012.

When she came to AHEDD for assistance, she had only had a total of 18 months of employment experience and 9 months of volunteer experience. Her anxiety was severe enough that she was only able to handle being in a busy, demanding environment for about 2 hours before she would need to retreat to another location. Her Doctor wasn’t certain that he wanted her to attempt work; he initially gave her 10 hour limitation per week, but eventually recommended that she only work 28 hours each week. 
After coming to AHEDD, Lynn was initially successful in obtaining employment as a food service worker for a Mini Market around April of 2014. Lynn was responsible for making all food for display and sale. This food ranged from subs and salads to pizza and milk shakes.  AHEDD’s job coach, Debra, provided a lot of supports to Lynn outside of the work environment.  Deb suggested strategies for keeping up with tasks, assisted Lynn with managing her benefits and reporting her earnings to the Social Security Administration (SSA), provided guidance for how Lynn could approach her employer about concerns, and delivered overall encouragement for Lynn when she was anxious.  Lynn really liked this job, but the frequent staffing needs at that location often put her over the 28 hour work limit that was best for maintaining her mental health.
In December 2014, Lynn transitioned to providing in-home care for individuals with disabilities through Comfort Keepers. Lynn is very successful in this Home Health Aide position and has become a frequently requested caregiver.  Her supervisor stated that every client has wanted Lynn to return and she works well with the other employees.  
While Lynn continues to have to work at balancing her life and health, this job appears to be a good fit for her. She is still working over four (4) years after first going to work with AHEDD’s support. By August 2015 she was also able to purchase her own car and was designated as Comfort Keeper of the Month in February 2016.

Enrolling Lynn under Social Security’s Ticket to Work (TTW) program, enabled AHEDD the flexibility to give her the individualized and long term support she needed to remain employed for much longer than she ever had worked in her past.

